SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

Item 18: Oregon Military Department Rees Training Center Construction Project

To: Emergency Board Full Committee

From: General Government Subcommittee

Carrier: Representative Sanchez

The General Government Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board increase the Federal Funds Capital Construction expenditure limitation for the Oregon Military Department by \$404,000 for the Rees Training Center Modified Record Fire Range.

The Department initially received funding from the Emergency Board in September for \$1,896,000 of Federal Funds Capital Construction expenditure limitation for this project, which is for the repair and expansion of the current fire range at Rees Training Center.

However, since September, project costs have increased based on successful bids for design and construction. The Department has now received additional funding from the National Guard Bureau for federal fiscal year 2022 to meet those increased project costs. This is a 100% federally funded project, and no state match is required.

The Subcommittee recommends approval.